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Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

30th Session of the Universal Periodic Review

Review of Bangladesh – 14 May 2018
Mr. Vice President,

We greatly appreciate Bangladesh for demonstrating unwavering commitment to the promotion of human rights, rule of law and economic development. The decision to open its borders to more than half a million Rohingya refugees as well as its continuing humanitarian assistance and efforts are exemplary.

Amongst the significant steps to advance human rights remains the strengthening of the National Human Rights Commission (the NHRCB) as an efficient institution with necessary resources.

We note with appreciation the formulation of National Action Plan to Prevent Violence against Women and Children (2013–2025). Further the adoption of Domestic Workers' Protection and Welfare Policy 2015 is also an important step in the direction of ensuring workers’ protection.
It is pertinent to note the Government’s pledge to eliminate child labour by 2025. We look forward to its successful implementation, and calls for active support from all stakeholders.  
My delegation recommends that the People’s Republic of Bangladesh
-continue to prevent violence against women in accordance with the National Action Plan (2013-2025) with regular monitoring; and
- take steps to accede to the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture.
We wish the People’s Republic of Bangladesh success in its UPR engagement and thank the High level delegation for its informative presentation. 
Thank you.
